BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

July 15, 2014
Present Katy Wells, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton, Jeff Jenkins, John Olmstead, Ralph Rathjen, Dave Nickerson; Selectmen and Bob Veloski; Town Administrator.

At 6:37 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.

Minutes

Minutes of April 8, 2014, Public Hearing motion to approve by Jeff Jenkins and 2nd by John Olmstead, all were in favor. Motion to approve minutes of June 17, 2014 by John Olmstead, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins, Discussion: Ralph Rathjen stated that in section of Mail/Correspondence last sentence, change department to Debt Service, all were in favor.

Roger made a motion to attach his handout of 6/17/14 to the minutes of that meeting, 2nd John Olmstead all were in favor.  

 Marla Davis TC/TC
Marla handed out information per Roger’s verbal request to her. Marla wanted to explain her handouts so there is no confusion with the report she was presenting of unpaid tax balances.  Marla reviews that the amount of $168542.89 is at lien at present; this amount represents just the taxes due and does not include fees.  Marla further reviewed that in 2012, $85,357.98 and 2011 $23,466.75 are balances as of 7/14/14 due from these years as well.  The report shows the original figures that were due and these are the amounts left to pay.  Marla stated she is not seeing anything that is out of the ordinary as far as trends in amounts going delinquent and she does feel it is getting better.  Jeff stated that the Budget Committee is studying figures of income and percentages of this that come from real estate tax, registrations and grants. (I.e. Highway block grant) Marla stated there is also a small amount of income from vitals.  Dave asked if it was possible to consider boat registrations in our office and Marla replied that the town portion is to small and would not cover the cost in the office and did not feel that it was worth it.  Marla stated that if the Chair felt there was additional information she could provide, to contact her.
Mail/Correspondence

Jeff discussed an email that was circulated regarding the highway block grant.  Jeff handed out a copy of the email with notations of figures for expenditures from these funds as well as notations of miles of roads in Sanbornton the calculation of these funds should stem from for the amount of Block Grant Aid the town should receive.  The committee discussed these figures.  
Jeff made a motion to extend the meeting ½ hour, 2nd by John all were in favor

Jeff reviewed the CIPC information and reviewed what the CIPC does and the BOS asks of them.  Jeff announced that he would not be able to continue as the Chair of this committee for the next fiscal year.  Jeff reviewed the history of the committee from his past 8 years as the Chair.  He would like to see someone else from the Budget Committee step up and take his seat.  Jeff reviewed the form that is sent to the department heads for their requests.  
Review of Financial Report 

Financial Report handed out date June 30, 2104, reviewed.  Committee members discussed the many overages in the budget lines.  Bob stated that this is the preliminary final FY14 figures, there were adjustments still needing to be made as well as the CRF needed to be moved.  
Old Business


Ralph Rathjen reviewed from last meeting the Debt Service information he researched.  Ralph states that there are four major debts currently and reviewed each payment and any amount of money that state aid may cover as if it was today “frozen in time” and how it would affect the tax rate.
New Business
Roger suggested that the Budget Committee send to the department heads a memo for what we expect for increases, as the BOS did for the 1.5% increase.  Dave Nickerson added that the BOS asked department heads to come to the BOS with 2 sheets for budget requests and a list of what they needed for their departments.  Roger feels that a statement to the departments for what we are and are not going to accept for increases many be in order.
Other


None
Adjourn


At 8:55 pm, Roger Grey made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Chair Leighton all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,

 Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member and Secretary

